

16761 Burke Lane, Huntington Beach, CA 92647

January 20, 2006

John Riggins Riggins Construction 1816 North Old Tustin Avenue, Suite A Santa Ana, CA 92705

Dear John:

On behalf of Coast Fabrication Inc., I would like to express our thanks and appreciation to you and to Riggins Construction for both the quality and the timeliness of the improvements made to our new building at 16761 Burke Lane.

Your ability to manage extremely tight deadlines in an orderly fashion while still delivering high quality workmanship is both rare and very impressive.

Please do not hesitate to use us as an enthusiastic reference; it has been a pleasure to work with you.

Best regards.

Mike Lang President

Coast Fabrication Inc.